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DID YOU KNOW … Transportation can be arranged for those who 
need a ride to our stated meetings, the Reunions, and Denver 
Consistory special events.  All you need to do is CALL THE OFFICE 
at 303-861-4261 and let us know you need a ride.  You do not 
need to stay home because you do not have transportation to 
the Consistory. 
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PLANNING CALENDAR 

      SEPTEMBER 2018 
Mon, September 3    Consistory CLOSED for Labor Day Holiday 
Thu, September 6 - Fri, September 7  Consistory CLOSED for Grand York Rite 
Fri, September 14        11:30 a.m.  Consistory Lunch (Fried Chicken, corn on the cob) 
Mon, September 17    Stated Meeting - Parking Garage Available 
            5:30 p.m.  Red Room Business Meeting 
            6:00 p.m.  Dinner (Maple Roasted Pork Loin, Peach Cobbler) 
            7:00 p.m.  Scottish Rite Foundation Program 
            7:30 p.m.  Split Meeting, 5 min oration by Orator, Council of Kadosh 
Fri, September 21        11:30 a.m.  Consistory Lunch (French Dip Sandwiches, w/Au Jus, Chips 
Sat/Sun, September 22-23 10:00 a.m. - noon DOORS OPEN DENVER at the Consistory 
Tue, September 25          6:30 p.m.  Friends of the Scottish Rite (Prospect Night) 
Fri, September 28        11:30 a.m.  Consistory Lunch (Hamburgers with all the fixin’s) 
 

OCTOBER 2018 
Mon, October 1         6:30 p.m. KSA Meeting (lodge room) 
Fri, October 5        11:30 a.m. Consistory Lunch  (Fried Chicken w/ Corn on the cob) 
Fri, October 12       11:30 a.m. Consistory Lunch (Spaghetti w/meatballs & sausage, garlic bread) 
Sat, October 13         9:00-11:00 a.m. Calling Committee 
Mon, October 15   Stated Meeting (Feast of Tishri) - Parking Garage Available 
           Centennial Lodge of Perfection Ritual Opening/Closing 
          5:30 p.m. Red Room Business Meeting 
          6:00 p.m. Dinner (Teriyaki Chicken, Pineapple upside-down cake) 
          7:00 p.m. Awards and Patents—Feast of Tishri Observance 
          7:30 p.m. Split Meeting - 5 min oration by Orator, Centennial Lodge of Perfection, 
     and 5 min oration by Minister of State, of Denver Consistory 
     Discussion of 32° Symbolism 
Fri, October 19       11:30 a.m. Consistory Lunch (Fish ‘n’ Chips) 
Sat, October 20         6:00 p.m. Oktoberfest—Joint with El Jebel Shrine Parking Garage Available 
 

NOVEMBER 2018 
Fri, November 2       11:30 a.m. Consistory Lunch (Fried Chicken) 
Sat, November 3      9:00-11:00 a.m. KSA Fall Cleanup 
Mon, October 5         6:30 p.m. KSA Meeting (lodge room) 
Wed, November 7         6:30 p.m. Fall Reunion (53rd consecutive) - @ Children’s Hospital Colorado 
Thu, November 8         7:00 a.m. Fall Reunion (53rd consecutive) Parking Garage Available 
Fri, November 9         7:00 a.m. Fall Reunion (53rd consecutive) Parking Garage Available 
Sat, November 10         7:00 a.m. Fall Reunion (53rd consecutive) Parking Garage Available 
           7:00 p.m. Reunion Banquet 
Mon, November 19    Stated Meeting - Parking Garage Available 
     Rocky Mountain Chapter of Rose Croix Ritual Opening/Closing 
          5:30 p.m. Red Room Business Meeting 
          6:00 p.m. Dinner 
          7:00 p.m. Entertainment (Veterans Recognition Program 
Thu/Fri, November 22/23  Consistory CLOSED for Thanksgiving Holiday 
Sat, November 24    9:00-11:00 a.m. Consistory Decorating Party—All members, officers, & wives are invited 
Fri, November 30       11:30 a.m. Consistory Lunch (TBD) 
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By:  Bill Hickey, 33° 

Email:  wa3h@hotmail.com 

 

 

 

     Cheap is good, free is better - was the mantra of my graduate school professor.  He always 
liked to recycle things and repurpose them especially if he could get something for free, even 
if he didn’t know what he’d use it for.  In that vein, I have been working around the consistory 
for a while now, finding computers and sundry things that are no longer being used, but may 
still be “useful” to someone else.  They are taking up space and collecting dust, so I talked 
with Matt and he said to let people know, and if anyone WANTS any of the items, they are 
available for free.  If no one takes them, they’ll eventually be sent out to a recycling facility.  
So, here’s what we currently have (and you never know, there may be more): 
Dell Dimension 3000 Computer  
 Pentium 4 @ 2.80 GHz 
 512 MB DDR2 SD RAM @ 333MHz 
 IDE standards.  Max 2 hard drives, 2 extra IDE devices—NO HD installed) 
 Uses old circular mouse/keyboard connectors (but there is a keyboard/mouse avail) 
Dell Dimension E520 Computer 
 Pentium D (that’s 2 Pentium 4 processors on the chip) @ 2.80 GHz 
 2.0 GB RAM (expandable to 4GB max) 
 320 GB Hard Drive; CD/DVD/RW drive; NVIDIA 3D Vision video card 
 64 bit Win8 Operating System 
Dell Optiplex GX520 Computer 
 Pentium 4 @ 2.80 GHz 
 3 PCI slots available 
 DIMM memory—currently 256MB each installed 
 640 GB Hard Drive; DVD/CDROM drive but uses on-board video  
 Win/XP Pro operating system 
Unknown Manufacturer Computer—salvage for parts 
 Pentium 4 CPU, no Hard Drive, no system battery (the nickel sized one), no video card 
 3.5” floppy drive, DVD/CDROM, nice case and power supply  
Netgear DS106  6 port 10/100 MHz Dual Speed hub 
HP old style connector (circular) keyboard/mouse (see first computer above) 
Box of miscellaneous length CAT5 cables with RJ45 connectors 

 

Continued on next page 

mailto:wa3h@hotmail.com
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Bill 

1000’ spool of Belden 1583A CAT5 cable 
Partial box of BerkTek 530462H Cat 3 cable (that’s telephone grade cable) 
Partial box of BerkTek 530281-TP CAT5 UTP cable 
NEC JC1225sma 14” CRT video display 
LinkSys Wireless-G 2.4 GHz, 54 Mbps broadband router, 4 ports 
DirecTV cable box (Consistory no longer uses DirecTV) 
AMC remote controller for Audio Systems 
Sound-o-Magic playback cassette deck  
MANY bundles of RG-59U 75 ohm coax w/ 2 18ga conductors (CCTV combo, 95% Cu shield) - 
various lengths—probably 20-40 feet depending on the bundle.  No connectors. 
 
The coax above is not typical for amateur radio or CB use, but can be used.  It’s also good for 
normal TV routing around the house.  When CCTV installers use it, they use the two 18ga con-
ductors to send power to/from the distant end, so those come along “free” for the ride. 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
OK, so I’ll bet almost everyone isn’t thinking about the 9HealthFair in April.  Well, I am. 
They’ve already revised the web interface that the coordinators use, they’re beginning to 
ramp up for the September fall family fairs around the area, and shortly after they finish 
those, they’ll start coordinator meetings for the Springtime fairs.  So, if you’re interested in 
assisting me—finding the Interactive Educational materials, canvassing volunteers, or whatev-
er, find me and let me know.  It’s too early for me to worry about the actual volunteer registry 
for April - so give me a little time before you start letting me know about that.  Thanks. 
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 From the  
Secretary’s Desk  

Matt Raia, 33° 

Continued on next page 

Our June 18th Stated Meeting 
was Hawaiian shirt night, and 
we had many colorful shirts 
being worn.  It was also a night 
packed full of education for our 
guests and members, begin-
ning with Grand Bethel Hon-
ored Queen Ms. Molly Ander-
son, Colorado Job’s Daughters 
International, who presented 
the “Story of Job.” 

The Stated Meeting conducted by the Colorado 
Council of Kadosh, was opened and closed in ritual 
form.  (PHOTO)  Brother Keith Anderson, 32° KCCH, 
Commander, presented an explanation of the 
“Feast of Kadosh” and the place of the Colorado 
Council of Kadosh in the Valley of Denver, in rela-
tion to the other three bodies. 
 
Brother Scott Olson, 32°, Orator of Denver Consis-
tory, presented an interesting and informative ora-
tion.  

Master Craftsman Program Study Group - Brother Bill Achbach, 32°, coordinator of the 
Denver Consistory Master Craftsman Study Group, conducted two informational meetings in 
June, to discuss when, where, and how the study group should be conducted.  If you were 
not able to attend either of the planning sessions, but want to participate in the study group, 
contact Brother Achbach at wbapm32@gmail.com.   

mailto:matt@denverconsistory.org
mailto:wbapm32@gmail.com
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Continued on next page 

September 17th Stated Meeting - The Scottish Rite Foundation will introduce this year’s 
scholarship recipients.  Brother Chris Staton, 32° KCCH, Orator of the Colorado Council of Ka-
dosh, will deliver his oration.  This will be a split meeting and the ladies will be working on a 
craft activity decorating jars as candle holders, while we conduct our meeting. 
 
Doors Open Denver - We will once again be participating in Doors Open Denver, September 
22nd and 23rd.  WE NEED YOUR HELP!  We need volunteers to be tour guides.  Please contact 
Brother Bart Wegner, 32° KCCH, at bart_wegner@hotmail.com or Brother Gene Hardy, 32° 
KCCH, at conohardy@gmail.com to volunteer.  Doors Open Denver is an excellent opportuni-
ty for us to show our historic building to the public. 
 
Prospect Night - (a.k.a Friends of the Scottish Rite) - September 25th at 6:30 p.m.  Invite your 
Brothers who are not Scottish Rite Masons to the Prospect Night to find out what the Scottish 
Rite and Denver Consistory has to offer. 
 
The Fall Reunion is fast approaching.  It will be November 8-10, 2018.  It’s not too early to get 
petitions turned in. 
 
Oktoberfest - Saturday October 20th at 6:00 p.m. - presented by El Jebel Shrine and the Den-
ver Consistory, will be held in the Consistory dining room.  Space is limited, so get your reser-
vations in early.  Last year, some of you procrastinated and were left out. 

 From the Secretary’s Desk - Continued from previous page 

The Secretary presented 50-year membership certificates and pins to Brother Ronald Walker, 
32°, Brother Richard Lewis Robinson, 32°, and Brother Edward Allen Robinson, 32°. 
 
July 21st was the Annual Summer Dinner at the Consistory.  The theme for this year was the 
1960’s.  Those who attended had an excellent shrimp boil dinner and enjoyed a fun party.  I 
wonder what the committee has planned for next year’s Summer Dinner?   

mailto:bart_wegner@hotmail.com
mailto:conohardy@gmail.com
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  From the Secretary’s Desk - Continued from previous page 

 

2019 Dues Notices have been mailed by the Supreme Council.  Please pay your 2019 dues 
promptly and not set aside the dues notice and forget about it and become delinquent.  $110 
is a real bargain for membership in Denver Consistory.  Just $0.30 per day.  WOW!  That’s less 
than one cup of coffee. 
 
LIFE MEMBERSHIPS are an ideal way to avoid paying future dues increases.  A Life Member-
ship guarantees that you will never be suspended for non-payment of dues should your fu-
ture financial situation change.  It also ensures that should you no longer be able to take care 
of your finances, you will not be suspended for non-payment of dues because your Scottish 
Rite Membership is of no significance to the individual handling your finances.  By purchasing 
a Life Membership, you leave a continuing legacy to Denver Consistory after your death. 
 

Life Membership Fee: 

75 years old and older – a single payment of $1,000 

62-74 years old – a single payment of $1,500 

Younger than 62 – a single payment of $2,500 

Extend payment terms may be arranged. Contact the office for details. 

 

 

FOR SALE:  Two plots in Masonic Square at Olinger Chapel Hill $4,500 per plot.  Contact Lin-

da Woldbrink at 303-968-9744 
 

 

 

Sometimes, the universe shows us the way even though we aren’t looking for it. 

 

In the end, it is up to you to decide what makes you happy. 

 

The happiest of people don’t necessarily have the best of everything; they just make the 

most of everything that comes along their way. 

 

Happiness lies for those who cry, those who hurt, those who have searched, and those 

who have tried, for only they can appreciate the importance of people who have touched 

their lives. 

 

The brightest future will always be based on a forgotten past; you can’t get on well in life 

until you let go of your past failures and heartaches. 

 

It’s true that we don’t know what we’ve got until we lose it, but it’s also true that we don’t 

know what we’ve been missing until it arrives. 
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Presenting the 2018 Scholarship Winners 

Dwight A. Hamilton Graduate Scholarship in Speech-Language Pathology 

By 

Vernon B. Ingraham, 33° Grand Cross 

Executive Secretary, Scottish Rite Foundation of Colorado 

At the September 17, 2018 Stated Meeting program for 
the Denver Consistory bodies, six graduate students will 
be recognized as the 2018 recipients of the $5,000 
Dwight A. Hamilton Scottish Rite Foundation of Colora-
do Graduate Scholarship in Speech-Language Pathology. 
 
This scholarship is named for Dwight A. Hamilton, the 
fourth President of the Foundation’s Board of Trustees 
since the Foundation’s creation in 1953.  It was Illustri-
ous & Most Worshipful Brother Dwight’s vision which 
inspired the creation of this scholarship, named after 
him posthumously. 
 
The Board of Trustees awards this scholarship to second
-year graduate students at the University of Colorado - 
Boulder (CU-Boulder) and the University of Northern 
Colorado in Greeley (UNC).  These are the two universi-
ties in Colorado which have graduate programs in 
speech-language pathology.  The Master’s Degree is one 
of several requirements for certification as a speech-
language pathologist. 

Dwight A. Hamilton, 33° 

Sovereign Grand Inspector General 

1995 - 2005 

Since the Foundation’s scholarship program began in 2005, 76 students have been awarded 
this competitive, merit-based scholarship.  A total of $380,000 has been awarded over this 14
-year period.  We are pleased to introduce the six scholarship winners for 2018. 
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Continued on next page 

 2018 SR Foundation Scholarship Winners - Continued from previous page 

Amanda Castañuela is a graduate student at CU-Boulder.  
She was born and raised in Colorado and received a BA in 
Speech, Language and Hearing Sciences from CU-Boulder.  
In addition to her classroom studies, Amanda has worked 
with three diagnostic teams at CU’s Speech, Language & 
Hearing Center in Boulder: the Preschool Screening Team, 
Concussion Assessment and Rehabilitation Team, and the 
Fluency Diagnostic Team.  Her intervention experience in-
cludes working with young clients exhibiting issues such as 
concussion, dyslexia, and autism spectrum disorder.  Upon 
graduation she plans to work with children and their fami-
lies in Colorado with a focus in serving all children includ-
ing the underrepresented populations 

Tatum Gomez is a graduate student at CU-Boulder.  She is a 

native of Colorado and grew up in Jefferson County.  In 2017 

she worked in Argentina for 8 months teaching English to 

impoverished students.  In addition, she interned as a 

speech-language pathologist assistant in Denver’s Thomp-

son Elementary School.  Tatum received a BA in Speech, Lan-

guage and Hearing Sciences from CU-Boulder.  During her 

graduate work she has served as a speech-language pathol-

ogy intern at the CLC Preschool, the Head Start Preschool, 

and Audiological Rehabilitation, all in Boulder.  With her bi-

lingual skills, she plans to work with students in Colorado. 

Kelsey Wade, a graduate student at CU-Boulder, is from 
Illinois.  She received her BA Degree in Speech, Language 
and Hearing Sciences at CU-Boulder.  Prior to graduate 
school, Kelsey worked in Aurora Colorado as a bilingual 
speech-language pathology assistant.  With this experi-
ence and in addition to her graduate clinical work, Kelsey 
has developed a keen appreciation of the need for 
speech therapy services to Colorado’s Spanish-English 
bilingual children with speech and/or language disorders.  
Following graduation, Kelsey plans to return to Aurora, 
Colorado to work in either a school or home health 
setting. 
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  2018 SR Foundation Scholarship Winners - Continued from previous page 

Rebecca Autrey is a graduate student at UNC.  Born 
and raised in Fremont, California, she received her BA 
in Communication Sciences and Disorders from Cali-
fornia State University at Chico.  During the past few 
years, she spent summer and winter breaks working 
with young children on U. S. military bases around 
the world.  This experience has inspired her to con-
tinue work with young children.  In addition to her 
studies at UNC, Rebecca is a graduate assistant and 
participates in helping run UNC’s Treasure Chest Pro-
gram.  She plans to stay in Colorado and pursue a ca-
reer working with children as a school-based speech-
language pathologist. 

Shyanne Heise is a graduate student at UNC.  She was 
raised in Colorado Springs, receiving her BS in Audiology 
and Speech-Language Sciences from UNC.  During her first 
year of graduate studies, she served as a graduate assis-
tant, volunteered at the Talking with Technology Camp 
conducted by Children’s Hospital Colorado, and participat-
ed in the UNC Treasure Chest Program as well as Project 
Ready, a language program for preschoolers from bilingual 
migrant families.  Upon graduation, Shyanne plans to 
serve children in Colorado and eventually pursue a clinical 
doctorate degree. 

Leslee Smith is a graduate student at UNC.  A Col-
orado native, she received a BS in Human Develop-
ment and Family Studies from Colorado State Uni-
versity in 2016 and a BS in Audiology and Speech-
Language Sciences at UNC in 2017.  In the summer 
of 2016 she worked for our Fort Collins RiteCare 
Partner, Children’s Speech and Reading Center.  
During her first year of graduate studies, she 
served as a graduate assistant and participated in 
the UNC Treasure Chest Program.  Upon gradua-
tion, she looks forward to working with children in 
both medical and educational settings in Colorado 
mountain towns, especially working as part of a 
cleft palate team. 
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From the Centennial Lodge 

of Perfection WEST 

By 

Daniel K. Conway, 32° KCCH 

Junior Warden 

Truth and Perception 

As Freemasons, we spend a great deal of effort plumbing the depths of religion, philosophy, 
and those universal truths as presented to us through the various Masonic degrees and or-
ders.  Some of the insights derived from those lessons are easily discernable with nothing 
more than a passing observation, while others remain opaque and require disciplined con-
templation to harvest their bountiful yield.  While Freemasonry designs to ennoble our lives 
by drawing from a broad lexicon of traditions, the true benefits of those pursuits can only be 
realized once we are able to free ourselves from the limits of our own perception.  Toward 
that end, you may find that one of the following parables may allow you to pause and evalu-
ate how your own perceptions may be shaping your journey. 
 
THE CAVE 
     In Plato’s Republic, the ancient Greek philosopher presents the Allegory of the Cave.  The 
dialogue describes a group of people who have been imprisoned from birth in a cave, and 
chained so that they are only able to see the wall directly in front of them.  Behind them is a 
fire and every day their captors carry objects in front of the fire so that the prisoners only see 
the shadows of those objects as cast upon the wall.  The shadows on the wall constitute reali-
ty for the prisoners because that is all they have ever known. 
     One day, a prisoner is freed.  He looks around for the first time and sees the fire.  The light 
hurts his eyes and he has difficulty seeing the shadows.  He is told that what he is now seeing 
is real, instead of his old reality, but has difficulty accepting it.  In his pain, he turns away from 
the fire and runs back to what he is accustomed to, the shadows on the wall.  Someone then 
forcibly drags him out of the cave into the light of day, at which point he becomes angry and 
succumbs to more pain due to the overwhelming radiance of the sunlight.  However, his eyes 
eventually adjust to the light and he is able to observe with awe and wonder this new world, 
including the stars and moon and night, and finally the sun itself. 
     Eventually, the freed prisoner returns to the cave now believing this new world to be supe-
rior and desires to bring his fellow cave dwellers out of the cave and into the light.  However, 
as he re-enters the cave, he becomes blind because his eyes have adjusted to the exposure of 
the sun.  The other prisoners then infer that his journey caused his blindness and are willing 
to kill anyone who attempts to drag them out of the cave on a similar journey. 
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Continued on next page 

 From the Lodge of Perfection WEST - Continued from previous page 

     There are many scholarly discussions surrounding Plato’s Cave, but for most, the allegory 
contains symbolism used to describe the state of the world.  The cave symbolizes the world, 
and the prisoners are those who inhabit the world.  The chains represent ignorance, as they 
interfere with the prisoners seeing the truth.  The shadows on the wall represent what people 
see in the present world, and the freed prisoner represents those few enlightened souls in 
society who have been enabled to see beyond our physical limitations. 
 
THE BLIND MEN AND THE ELEPHANT 
     Originating from the ancient Indian subcontinent, this popular parable can be found in 
Buddhist, Hindu, and Jain texts.  It tells the story of a group of blind men who are introduced 
to a strange animal, called an elephant. None of the men are familiar with its shape or form, 
and out of curiosity inspect it by touch.  As they each grope about the animal, they describe 
what they feel. 
     The first man’s hand lands on the trunk and he declares the animal to be thick like a snake;  
the second man feels the ear and professes that it must be some kind of a fan; the third plac-
es his had on its leg and swears it must be like a tree-trunk; the next man touches its side and 
concludes that the elephant is a wall; another man feels its tail and describes it as a rope; and 
finally the last man feels its smooth hard tusk and states that it is like a spear.  The blind men 
cannot come to agreement on their differing testimonies and begin to assume the others are 
not telling the truth, eventually coming to blows. 
     Ultimately, this parable illustrates the range of truths and fallacies, implying that while 
one’s experience can be subjectively true, that experience is inherently limited by its inability 
to accept other truths or a totality of truth. 
 
THE GOLDEN BUDDHA 
     Many years ago, in Thailand, there stood a temple that contained a huge golden statue of 
Buddha.  Word came to the village that contained this monastery that an army from a neigh-
boring country was about to invade.  So, the villagers decided to cover the golden Buddha 
with thick layers of mud and concrete so the army would perceive that it had no value.  When 
the invading force arrived at the village, they passed by the temple and observed nothing 
more than a huge stone Buddha and therefore had no reason to plunder it. 
     Many years passed by as the army continued to occupy the country, to a time that no one 
remained who remembered the golden Buddha.  The true nature of the statue was unknown 
until one day when a young monk was sitting on the knee of the large Buddha meditating.  As 
he got up a piece of the concrete cracked off and he noticed something shiny and realized 
there was gold under the stone.  He ran to the other monks shouting, “the Buddha’s golden, 
the Buddha’s golden!”  When they all came out and realized he was telling the truth, they 
proceeded to take their axes and shovels and chipped away to finally reveal the golden Bud-
dha. 
     The metaphor presented here is that each of us is born golden - that we are born connect-
ed, born knowing the truth, and one with the higher power.  But, when starting at a very 
young age, we go to school, we learn from our friends and neighbors, and learn how to dress, 
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  From the Lodge of Perfection WEST - Continued from previous page 

how to speak, how to act - eventually building up a casing to the point where we believe we 
are the stone Buddha, not the golden one. 
   Later in life, if we’re lucky, something comes along that cracks our casing - a divorce, the loss 
of a loved one, a financial setback - something traumatic in our lives that knocks off a piece of 
our shell.  Only in that moment do we get to look inside and see the gold, and from that point 
on, the shell and the concrete will no longer satisfy us and we spend the rest of our lives chip-
ping away to get to the gold, because nothing else is as valuable. 
THE LIBRARIAN 
     In the 3rd century B.C. there lived a man named Eratosthenes, the Chief Librarian at Alexan-
dria in Egypt.  One day, he came upon a papyrus book in which he discovered a peculiar ac-
count.  In it was a notation that on June 21st in the southern frontier outpost of Syene, the 
shadow of a column would grow shorter as mid-day approached.  Exactly at noon, when the 
sun was directly overhead, no shadow was cast.  It was a common observation that someone 
else may have easily ignored, but would lead to a discovery that would literally shape the 
world. 
     Eratosthenes observed that on the same day and at the same time in Alexandria to the 
north, a column would cast a pronounced shadow.  Some suggested the notation from Syene 
was in error or that someone had altered the record.  But Eratosthenes thought to himself, 
why would anyone bother falsifying such a mundane observation? 
       He considered if no shadow was cast in Syene while at the same time no shadow was cast 
in Alexandria, then that would make perfect sense, assuming the Earth was flat.  Likewise, if a 
shadow of a certain length was cast in the Syene while at the same time a shadow of the 
same length was cast in Alexandria, that it also made sense, on a flat Earth.  However, Eratos-
thenes then asked, how could it come to pass that in the south no shadow was cast at noon, 
while in the north at the same time and day, a very pronounced shadow was present?  The 
only answer was that the surface of the earth was curved.  He further deduced that the great-
er the difference in the length of the shadows, the greater the curvature of the Earth.  He 
then hired a man to pace out the distance between Syene and Alexandria, and noting the 
difference in the length of the shadows, he was able to calculate, to a high degree of preci-
sion, the circumference of the Earth - not bad for a man with no scientific instruments living 
over 2,300 years ago. 
     Reaching out over the millennia, Eratosthenes teaches us that if we have the wherewithal 
to look beyond our assumed understandings and question the things around us, that we too 
have the power to shape the world. 
 
“If the doors of perception were cleansed, everything would appear to man as it is, infinite.” 
 - William Blake 
 
CONTINUING THE JOURNEY 
Hopefully these stories have resonated with you as much as they have with me.  If you’d like 
to continue the journey, I highly recommend the short story, written by Andy Weir, titled “The 
Egg.” 
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Denver consistory 

Knights of St. Andrew 

Heath B. Firestone, 32° 

Venerable Master 

 

Brethren: 
 
Details of the coming Burns Night Celebration are coming together, so make sure to mark 
your calendar for Saturday, January 19th 2019.  Last year, we sold out three times, after adding 
more and more tables, and we still had to turn people away, so the event has become quite 
popular, and for good reason; it is a LOT of fun, with great entertainment, food, and fellow-
ship.  We will also continue to offer the Whisky College, which also always sells out.  We have-
n’t finished setting up our reservation site, so you can’t register yet, but as soon as it is in 
place, we will let you know. 
 
If you are a Black hat, and are not yet a member of the Knights of Saint Andrew, I can’t recom-
mend joining highly enough.  It is one of my favorite Masonic groups, and I always look for-
ward to the time I spend with this great group of Brothers.  Our meetings are always well-
attended because many others feel the same way.  You also don’t need to worry about having 
even more dues to pay, because the cost to join is only $75, and there are NO annual dues.  
But, even better, is that it gives you the chance to get involved outside of the Reunions, as we 
help out with greeting and escorting at the meetings, assisting in Consistory Cleanups, and as-
sist with most Consistory events.  We also put on what I’m told is the best Burns Night Supper 
in the region, which is our annual fundraiser, whose proceeds go towards maintaining the 
building, the Rite Care Foundation, and other charitable causes.  We also have the honor and 
pleasure of doing the 4th Degree in the Spring Reunion and the 29th Degree (Knight of Saint 
Andrew) in the Fall Reunion, which means for many new Scottish Rite Masons we are the first 
degree they see, and for the others, we are one of the most memorable degrees they experi-
ence, which is really cool. 
 
So, if you like swords, want to be knighted properly with a sword, want to walk through an 
arch of steel, or want to help form an arch of steel, with the added bonus of having a reason 
to wear a kilt (do you really need a reason to wear a kilt?), while helping out the Consistory, 
and having a lot of fun along the way, COME JOIN US! 
 

http://denverconsistory.org/ksa.html 

http://denverconsistory.org/ksa.html
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The PrelaTe’s 

pulpit 

Rev. Jim Harris, 33° 

Hello September, Hello Autumn!  This is the time of the year when there is usually a chill in 
the air and the need for a sweater at night.  Then, there is football, and a new school year.  
Then too, there are the turning leaves, shorter days, a different “feel” in the air.  What a re-
freshing change from hot afternoons and sweltering nights.  There is a comfort in the routine 
that comes with Fall.  No more school supply lists or dropping off the kids at the college 
dorms.  I can imagine for many people, this can be an unsettling and a freeing time simulta-
neously.  I can remember the feeling that my children were off to school and college and they 
didn’t need me as much anymore.  Ouch! 
      
This is also a time for reflection.  Winter is approaching along with Thanksgiving and Christ-
mas.  This is my time to remember that God’s grace and love is shining on me.  I think about 
how I am blessed to have a nice home, family, friends, and the necessities of life.  I am also 
blessed with being part of the wonderful Masonic family.  Our meetings  and activities re-
sume from  the summer break.  Our September meeting at the Consistory will feature the 
Scottish Rite scholarships and we will have a great meal and see our friends. Our meetings 
resume.  I get excited about seeing my brothers, sharing meals, and being a part of the ex-
tended Masonic family.  It is good to reconnect. 
      
I know it is easy to forget our Masonic connections and responsibilities.  The Denver Consis-
tory is here BECAUSE of YOU.  The Consistory is better when you attend.  Our fraternity needs 
you as much as you need our fraternity.  Our fraternity is giving you a foundation for the way 
in which you live your life, the way you act, and the way you believe.  I enjoy our meetings 
and our activities.  I get a certain comfort and certain inner peace when I’m there.  When I 
walk into the Consistory building, I feel good.  I leave behind all the nasty behaviors of our 
politicians and the ugliness in our world.  At our mid-year officers’ meeting, our Personal Rep 
Ron Birely told us to leave our negative thoughts at the door.  We are positive people. 
      
The Bible teaches us that the God who started good work within you will keep right on help-
ing you grow in grace until that one day when it will be finished, the day we meet that Grand 
Architect of the Universe. 
     
Come wind, come weather, welcome Autumn!  I say to all of my brothers, WELCOME BACK, 
COME HOME. 
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All Scottish Rite Masons in good standing are entitled to have a Rose 
Croix Funeral service at the time of their passing.  Members should advise 
their families of their wishes to have this beautiful service.  It is a very 
dignified service intended to help bring comfort to the family. 

The current members of the Denver Consistory Rose Croix Funeral 
Team are: James C. Crenner, 32° KCCH - Chairman; Scott A. Bates, 32° 
KCCH; John H. Buchanan, 33°; Jerry L. Fenimore, 33° GC;  M. Edward 
Johnson, 33°;  Richard W. Mitchell, 33°;  Matthew A. Raia, 33°;  Daniel A. 
Rivers, 32° KCCH; Roy A. Snyder, 33°;  John A. Warren, 33°;  Richard M. 
Wenzel, III, 32° KCCH. 

If you are interested in joining the Rose Croix Funeral Team and helping 
them, contact the office or James C. Crenner, 32° KCCH for more infor-
mation. 

Warren Deen Alden, 32°     08/07/2018 
Lyle Laverne Blessman, 32°    03/25/2018 
Wesley Lyle Campbell, 33°    06/15/2018 
Roy Chester Canfield, 32°    06/02/2018 
Stanley Dale Cass, 32°     04/14/2018 
Robert Lewis Funk, 32°    06/08/2018 
James Darrol Graves, 32°    06/02/2018 
Wallace Tyler Hill, 32°     06/15/2018 
Lester Dan Lacy, III, 32°    06/06/2018 
Herbert James Newcomb, Jr., 32°   07/24/2018 
Arthur Sullivan Reinhart, 32°   05/23/2016 
Ronald Edwin Walker, 32°    07/06/2018 
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90 Years Young 
Billy Frank Brown 

Ben Hutchinson Parker, Jr. 
Melvin Eugene Wieck 

 

80 Years Young 
Earl Don Aldrich 
Carl Cartwright 

William Coe Clulo 
Walter Joe Cooley 

Hector Vidal Huertas 
Jay O. Jenkins 

 

70 Years Young 
Jon Ross Asper 

Bruce Allen Kolisek 
Jerome Kenneth Lueck 

Lance Christian Rommerdahl 
Roger Lynn Williamson 

 

60 Years Young 
Michael James Jouflas 

 

50 Years Young 
James Terry Preston, Jr. 

 

This Month’s Old Guy (40) 
Michael Joseph Zoppi, Jr. 

SEPTEMBER 

SPECIAL  BIRTHDAYS 

The next time you see our Birthday 
Brethren, please congratulate them, 
and especially thank them for being 
our Brothers in the Scottish Rite.  
Our “younger” Brothers are the fu-
ture of the craft. 

18 SEPTEMBER 1947 

71 years old 
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OUR SOCIAL MEDIA PRESENCE 

Denver Consistory Web Page (New and Revised) 

http://www.denverconsistory.org 

QUESTIONS/COMMENTS:  Dan Conway, 32° KCCH 

Look for (search): 

Denver Scottish Rite Consistory 

http://www.facebook.com 

QUESTIONS:  Mike Brewer, 32° KCCH 

Look for us (follow): 

@DenvrConsistory 

(Yes, the spelling is correct above) 

QUESTIONS:  Bryant Harris, 32° KCCH 

You need to “LIKE” us to see what is going on. 

http://www.denverconsistory.org
mailto:webmaster@denverconsistory.org
http://www.facebook.com
mailto:mike.brewer@gravatonenergyresources.com
mailto:bryantone56@covad.net
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smile.amazon.com/ch/20-2514839 
Support your Scottish Rite Masonic Center when you shop on Amazon by selecting 
smile.amazon.com.  Amazon will make a donation to the SRMC for any purchase you make 
and  There is NO ADDITIONAL COST TO YOU!  If you would like additional information or assis-
tance setting up access to Amazon Smile, contact Brother Bart Corfee, 32° KCCH.  Email: 
bart@corfeeassociates.com  or 303-901-3606. 

KING SOOPERS LOYALTY CARD 
The SRMC receives a donation from King Soopers when you use your card.  Money from the 
Loyalty Cards is used to help pay for maintenance and repairs to our building.  This is an easy 
way for you to donate money to the Denver Consistory Scottish Rite Masonic Center AT NO 
COST TO YOU!  If you do not have a card, you may obtain one from the office for a fee of 
$10.  The card is preloaded with $10 credit, so the card actually costs you nothing.  Take the 
card to any King Soopers service counter and add credit to your card and then use the card to 
pay for your purchases, including fuel at King Soopers fuel centers, and the SRMC receives a 
donation.  You have to purchase food anyway, so why not do so utilizing a SRMC King Soopers 
Loyalty Card?  As a side benefit—when you use this card at the King Soopers Gas stations, 
there is NO PERSONAL INFORMATION about you on the card, so even if there is an illegal 
skimmer at the station, it will not compromise your personal information like it would if you 
used your own credit cards.  If you would like further information about the card, contact 
Brother Bill Skewes, 32° KCCH.  Email: bill@skewes.com  or 303-519-1240. 

Donate Your Car, Boat, RV, Motorcycle - As a remind-
er, we have a program available for you to donate 
your vehicle to the Scottish Rite Masonic Center.  
Contact the office for details. 

smile.amazon.com/ch/20-2514839
mailto:bart@corfeeassociates.com
mailto:bill@skewes.com
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October 5th 

Noon - 6 p.m. 
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October 20, 2018 

Presented by El Jebel Shrine & Denver Consistory 

Location: Denver Consistory 

1370 Grant St. – Denver 80203 

 

Herzlich Willkommen!  (Warmly Welcome!) 

 

Optional Fun listed below: 

Men and Boys: Wear Your Lederhosen 

Homespun outfits welcome: Kaki Shorts with Alpine Boots and Blue Shirt  

 

Ladies and Girls: Wear your Dirndl 

 

Prizes will be awarded to the first 10people who wear  

Lederhosen or Dirndl 

 

Bring your Beer Steins: You can drink from them,  

show them to you friends  

and win prizes for your Steins as well! 

 

Bring your guests and family …. Looking forward to seeing all of you. 
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Denver  consistory 

Riteworks staff 

 

Matthew A. Raia, 33° - Bulletin Advisor 
303-861-4261  /  matt@denverconsistory.org 

 
Cathy Anderson - Technical Advisor/Correspondent 

303-861-4261  /  cathy@denverconsistory.org 
 OFFICE FAX: 303-861-4269 

 
John A. Moreno, 33° - Staff Photographer 

303-238-3635 
Scott Olson, 32° - Staff Photographer 

Danny Will, 32° KCCH - Staff Photographer 
 

Bill Hickey, 33°- Editor-in-Chief 
editor@denverconsistory.org 
D. J. Cox, 33° - Editor Emeritus 

970-980-4340 
 

Daniel Conway, 32° KCCH - Webmaster 
webmaster@denverconsistory.org 

 
This publication is produced monthly by and for the benefit of 
members, staff, and interested parties associated with the 
Ancient and Accepted Scottish Rite of Freemasonry, Southern 
Jurisdiction of the United States of America, and more partic-
ularly the Denver Consistory in the Valley of Denver, Orient of 
Colorado.  The views expressed in this publication do not nec-
essarily reflect those of the Denver Consistory or its officers. 
 
Deadline for article submission is two (2) days after the 
monthly stated meeting (third Monday).  Articles should be 
approximately 250-1000 words long.  Where appropriate, 
relevant high-resolution images with proper credits may be 
included with your submission.  Articles may be submitted in 
hard copy to the office or by electronic format via email to 
the editor.  All articles are subject to editing and are pub-
lished without restrictions unless clearly marked as copyright-
ed.  No compensation is given for any articles, photographs, 
or other materials submitted or published. 
 
Notice of publication is provided to members of the Denver 
Consistory who have provided a valid email address.  The 
newsletter is published on the web site as an Adobe .pdf file.  
It requires the free Adobe Reader program to read. (A copy of 
this program can be found at http://www.adobe.com).  Cur-
rent and past issues (subject to available storage space) are 
available for viewing on the Denver Consistory Website. 
 
Questions pertaining to this publication should be forwarded 
to the Editor or the Consistory Office. 

All photographs and graphics used in this issue are in 
the public domain.    Facebook and Twitter logos are 
taken from a public domain library.  Photographs by 
John Moreno, Danny Will, and Scott Olson. 
 
This publication is copyright 2018 by the Denver Con-
sistory -  ALL RIGHTS RESERVED.  Requests for re-
printing will be considered on a case-by-case basis by 
the Editor. 

Denver consistory  

publications committee 

Bill Hickey, 33° - Chairman 
 

If you have comments, constructive criticisms, 
recommendations, or articles for submission, 
please send them to the EDITOR, RiteWorks. 
 
THIS IS YOUR NEWSLETTER !!!  Let us know how 
we’re doing.  We need to know if you want to see 
something in particular that we haven’t published 
previously.  If you are receiving this e-newsletter, 
it is because we have a valid email address for 
you.  If you know of a Brother who has email but 
is not receiving these notices, PLEASE have him 
contact the Consistory Office and get his email 
updated or added to our database.  Contact: 

cathy@denverconsistory.org 
or 

tom@denverconsistory.org 

mailto:matt@denverconsistory.org
mailto:cathy@denverconsistory.org
mailto:editor@denverconsistory.org
mailto:webmaster@denverconsistory.org
http://www.adobe.com
mailto:cathy@denverconsistory.org
mailto:tom@denverconsistory.org
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ALLEGIANCE 

The bodies of the Ancient and Accepted Scottish Rite of Freemasonry, sitting in the Valley of Denver, Orient of Colo-
rado, acknowledge and yield allegiance to the Supreme Council (Mother Council of the World) of the Inspectors 
General, Knights Commander of the House of the Temple of Solomon. 

Ronald A. Seale, 33° 
Sovereign Grand Commander 

Stephen M. Munsinger, 33° 
Sovereign Grand Inspector General 

Orient of Colorado 

Ronald D. Birely, 33° 
Personal Representative of the SGIG 

Valley of Denver 

Danny D. Will, 32° KCCH 
Venerable Master 

Centennial Lodge of Perfection 

James C. Crenner, 32° KCCH 
Wise Master 

Rocky Mountain Chapter, Rose Croix 

Darren R. Klinefelter, 32° KCCH 
Commander 

Colorado Council of Kadosh 

Matt Raia, 33° 
Secretary 
Recorder  
Registrar 

Keith M. Anderson, 32° KCCH 
Master of Kadosh 
Denver Consistory 

Wayne Arner, 33° 
Treasurer 

Joe E. Kier, 33° 
Almoner 

James H. Harris, 33° 
Prelate 

mailto:danny.d.will@gmail.com
mailto:james.crenner@yahoo.com
mailto:darren.klinefelter@gmail.com
mailto:matt@denverconsistory.org
mailto:keith.anderson166@gmail.com
mailto:waner3@comcast.net
mailto:rckymn2000@yahoo.com

